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      “ Alis grave nil” 
St Michaels Village Community Group

www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on

Monday 10th December 2012 at London Beach 7.30pm
Present: Ken Mulholland, Rob Solly, Andrew Bennett, Trevor Bingham, Jean Curteis, David Curteis,

Mike Dewdney, Rosie Dewdney,  Eileen Harrop, Sandra Sutters, Vic Cole, Jamie Entwistle, 

Parveen Goyal. Carrie & Mike Stevens.
Apologies:  Lorna Mulholland, Raymond Crawfurd, Priyanka Goyal

New Members:  We welcomed Carrie and Mike  to the group.  

Minutes of last meeting:  There were no matters arising and the minutes were duly agreed and

signed.

Finances:  The treasurer reported that we have £2000.00 in the savings account and including the money from the Christmas tree switch -on and Ball at London Beach £1,013.09 in the current account.  A vote of thanks was extended to everyone for their hard work in making the Village lights switch-on such a success.  A total of £323.50 was raised.

The Ball was equally successful and at present we have a donation of £94.50 to the Community Group and £94.50 to the Village Hall.  The donation from the dinner itself will be processed in due course. A very big thank you to Sandra who organises these events so well.

Carol Service

The annual Carol Service is to be held on Sunday 16th of December at 4pm and Trevor will read the lesson on behalf of the Community Group.

Village Notice Board
The brand new “St. Michaels Village” notice board has now been supplied and erected at the post office thanks to the generosity of Liz and Jamie (and absolutely brilliant it looks). We thank them very much and as agreed will cover the installation costs by way of contribution.

Village Hall AGM
Ken gave an overview `of his annual chairman’s report which he had presented at the Village Hall AGM
Tree de-erection and storage

When the tree was erected some damage was noted to the branches but, with care and in view of the cost of refurbishment it will have to do at least another two seasons.  Upon removal on the 6th January the tree will be taken back to the Village Hall for storage in the loft.

TENT 1 Exhibition
Jean and David agreed to attend the exhibition in the Leisure Centre on Tuesday 11th December and write a brief report on the proposals.

“A” boards at the point
Further to a letter received from TTC concerning a complaint from a member of the public about the “A” boards on the triangle,  it was decided  our response should point out that, as per our  group manifesto we must remain  neutral on any matter that may prove to be divisive to the community.  Individuals are free however to express their personal opinions directly.  Jean to respond accordingly
Projects
Jubilee Tree

Following a site meeting by Ken and Jean it was decided that a floor grille around the tree would be impractical. It was agreed we’d install an edging around the base of the tree where bulbs could be planted. The granite plinth is to be installed immediately in front of this. It was noted that already one branch of the tulip tree had been broken off.

 “St. Michaels Memories”
Proof reading of this is in hand with Rosemary and Trevor

New Memorial Bench for Ian Foreman
The Community Group agreed to erect a bench in memory of Ian.

Carrie agreed to liaise with Carol, Sheila and Martyn for their permission and location preference
I.e. in front of the post office or within the recreation ground.

150th Anniversary of Church celebrations 2013
A logo to cover all the events for this celebration is required. Trevor will create a poster for display on Village and Hall notice boards asking children under 14 to submit a logo. Eileen will approach the School and Church groups accordingly. This will be followed by an exhibition in the Village Hall where people may vote for their favourite entry. Further discussions on this to take place in January.

Eileen stated that  some of the events for the celebration will be Church led and some

Community .  Again to be discussed after AGM

AVIVA Insurance Grants 

Haden Welbeck has invited entries for projects suitable for submission to Aviva for grant funding of up to £15,000.  Deadline for all applications is 31.1.13

Preparations for our AGM Monday January 14th 2013

Rob and Mike to audit the accounts and prepare a report for the AGM

AOB

Parveen has invited members to attend Breton Court for drinks on Tuesday 18th December 2013

At 7pm.

Sandra wants to see a red telephone box in the Village.

Eileen would like feedback on our views of the switch on service

Eileen also raised her concerns about the number of accidents that seem to be occurring on the A28

Meeting ended at 9pm

Date of next meeting    AGM Monday 14th January 2013 at London Beach
